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This memo is regarding the above noted Use Permit application to construct a 125-foot-tall cellular antenna 
tower disguised as a monopine and located at 16401 S. Highway 1 in Manchester. 

The applicant has changed some aspects of the project, including: 

• Changing the design of the faux tower to a "eucalyptus" tree.

• Lowering the height of the tower from 125-feet to 100-feet

• Moving the location of the tower sixty-six feet closer to State Route 1 and nestled within a stand of
eucalyptus trees

As there was an Archaeological Survey completed prior to the above noted changes, staff considered requiring 
the applicant have a new Archaeological Survey conducted. To counter that requirement, the applicant also 

submitted a letter from Archaeological Resources Technology that concluded that the new proposed tower 
location would not require a new archaeological survey to be conducted, as the same condition would apply as 
the previous proposed location, i.e., that a qualified archaeologist must be present to monitor all ground­
disturbing activities associated with the cell tower construction. 

Staff would concur that the minor moving of the tower sixty-six feet to the west would not constitute a major 
change in the project. 

Attachments: Original site plan, new site plan, letter from Archaeological Resources Technology. 










